## Brandon Board of Local Cannabis Control Commissioners Meeting October 24, 2022 7:00 p.m.

The Brandon Board of Local Cannabis Control Commissioners will meet Monday, October 24, 2022 in conjunction with the Select Board Meeting to begin at 7:00 p.m. expecting to consider the items noted on this agenda. Agendas shall be posted on the community bulletin board located at the Town Office at 49 Center Street and on the community bulletin board located at the Junction Store & Deli at 2265 Forest Dale Road. The Select Board reserves the right to add additional items, if necessary, at the beginning of the meeting.

Interested parties may also attend this meeting electronically:

- Video Conference via ZOOM: Meeting ID (253 279 4161)
- Conference call: Dial (929) 205 6099
- 1) Call to Order
  - a) Agenda Adoption
- 2) Consider Epona Farms Request to Operate a Licensed Retail Establishment at 1410 Franklin Street
- 3) Adjournment

## **David Atherton**

From:

Dave Silberman <dave.silberman@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, October 17, 2022 4:13 PM

To:

David Atherton

Cc:

Ellie Romp

Subject:

Epona Farms Store - Local Cannabis Control Commission Hearing Request



IRONSCALES couldn't recognize this email as this is the first time you received an email from this sender dave.silberman@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Atherton,

As we discussed by phone, I represent Ellie Romp and Epona Farms LLC. Epona Farms is an existing licensed Tier 1 Small Cultivator based in Salisbury, and is seeking an additional license from the Cannabis Control Board to open a cannabis retail store at 1410 Franklin Street.

This store would be a "store within a store", occupying the back room of the existing glass shop. The glass shop and licensed cannabis retail shop would be separated by a door that is locked whenever the cannabis retail store is not open. and which would only be accessible by those who have shown ID to demonstrate that they are at least 21 years old.

Ms. Romp's initial plans are to open this store only on Fridays, Saturdays, and Sundays, although she may expand or reduce hours based on customer demand. Ms. Romp initially plans to sell only the cannabis that she grows on her licensed Salisbury farm, but may expand the product selection to include products from other licensed cultivators and manufacturers based on customer demand.

We seek the approval of the Town of Brandon's local Cannabis Control Commission to Epona Farms operating a licensed retail establishment at 1410 Franklin Street, and respectfully request the Selectboard's time (acting as the CCC) at its meeting next Monday, October 24, to present this request and answer any questions they may have.

We thank you for your assistance in this matter.

With thanks, Dave

Dave Silberman Silberman PLC Middlebury, Vt. (o) 802-349-1999 www.silbermanplc.com